
SPECIAL MEETING 
JANUARY 30, 2012 

 
 

A special meeting of the Mayor and Common Council of the Borough of Ogdensburg, Sussex 
County, New Jersey, was held in the Council Chambers, in the Borough Hall on  
January 30, 2012. 
 
Mayor Ciasullo called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. 
 
Upon roll call the following Council Members appeared and answered the call:  Hann, Ingerto, 
McGuire, Opilla.  Absent:  Amodeo.  Councilman Andrews arrived at 6:15 p.m. 
 
Notice requirements of the Open Public Meeting Act, NJSA 10:4-6 have been satisfied with a 
schedule of all meetings, together with the time, location and agenda of same being sent to the 
NEW JERSEY HERALD and NEW JERSEY SUNDAY HERALD and posted on the bulletin 
board in the Borough Hall on January 24, 2012 
 
Before working on the budget, the Mayor informed Council that Recycling attendant, Matt 
Wesolowski has resigned due to health issues.  Mayor Ciasullo spoke about moving the 
recycling center down to the Department of Public Works.  The Mayor mentioned that Global 
has new dumpsters which are more then 20 yards, which will be able to hold more recycling.  
Council discussed the possibility of keeping the recycling center open 24 hrs. a day with the use 
of surveillance cameras.  This change could possibly be ready by next Saturday.  Councilman 
Hann moved, Councilman Ingerto seconded motion to move the recycling center to the 
Department of Public Works area, with the installation of surveillance cameras and to be opened 
from dawn to dusk seven days a week. Yeas:  Andrews, Hann, Ingerto, McGuire, Opilla.  Mayor 
Ciasullo also said he will call Matt to thank him for all the help he has given the town. 
 
Mayor and Council reviewed parts of the budget.  Spoke about raises for employees.  Council 
also stated they need to look at the Department of Public Works and the Fire Department.  
Councilman Hann said he will meet with the Chief of Fire regarding past history with their 
budget and what was submitted.  After reviewing the Department of Public Works and the Police 
Department budgets, cuts were made.  Council will ask the CFO to make adjustments that were 
discussed and then see where the budget’s at and if they need to rework the figures.  
 
Councilman Hann moved, Councilman McGuire seconded motion to open the public session of 
the meeting.  Yeas:  Andrews, Hann, Ingerto, McGuire, Opilla. 
 



There being no business from the public, Councilman Hann moved, Councilman McGuire 
seconded motion to close the public session of the meeting.  Yeas:  Andrews, Hann, Ingerto, 
McGuire, Opilla. 
 
There being no further business, Councilman Hann moved, Councilman McGuire seconded 
motion to adjourn the meeting.  Yeas:  Andrews, Hann, Ingerto, McGuire, Opilla. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
_________________________   ______________________________     
    Borough Clerk        Mayor 
 


